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Dear Friends of the Elderly,
 
In a challenging year it is easy to forget
how much good has happened. For New
Years 2021 my husband, friends and I
had a Zoom celebration where I
"assigned homework" for everyone. After
some eye rolls, everyone shared a slide 

Our Bridge the Distance and Holiday Buddy programs
designed as a check-in system has led to many long-term,
meaningful friendships. 
 
For me, the highlight of 2020 was watching the LBFE Family
grow. You all reached out, stepped up, and made sure that no
one was left behind. I will never, ever forget the kindness and
generosity of this family, especially when things seemed
darkest. Now that we see the light at the end of the tunnel,
with many of our older friends receiving vaccines, I can't wait
to celebrate with you and be together again. 
 
Warmly,
 
 
Nikki Shults
Executive Director
 
 

presentation that highlighted the best part of every
month in 2020. At the conclusion of our New Year's Eve
party we all realized that among the hardship, there was a
lot of light, and a lot of living. I later shared similar
exercises with the LBFE staff and at our virtual CitySites
programs. We were able to remember the silver linings:
the new friendships, the strengthening of community.
 
Our joy came from different places, and we found
strength we didn't know we possessed. We learned new
skills, adopted new hobbies, and, boy, did we Zoom! 
 
For Angelica in Roxbury "Zoom opened up a whole new
world." In addition to attending LBFE's Tech Cafe's and
Monday Bingo, she used her new tablet to reconnect
with family in Canada and the islands who she hadn't
spoken to in decades. 
 
For Jack in the North End, who survived COVID in the
Spring, he found comfort at our Intergenerational
CitySites programs, which were a place to talk about his
experience, and to celebrate simply being alive.
 
 



CitySites
Weekly inter-generational and cross-

cultural social programs for older adults
living in senior housing across the city

and college students.

17

Number of elder
participants at our
CitySites programs

 

Older
Participants

333

231

86

Younger
Participants

Activities  Communities

Number of senior
housing buildings
programs were 

hosted in

Total number of
activities hosted

Total number of
students participating in

CitySites



Bridge the
Distance

100

91

28

52

Programs to relieve loneliness during
the COVID-19 pandemic Number of older adults

receiving check-in calls

Older
Participants

Volunteers

Video Greetings Tablets

Number of tablets
donated to increase
internet access for

older adults

Number of videos of
support sent to older

adults at home

Number of volunteers
making regular phone

calls to older adults



25

6

30

9

One-time or short-term social programs
and special classes. 

Special Events

Number of weeks of
our poetry class with

Partners in Rhyme

Poetry Classes App Developers

Dancers Scoops

Number of 
residents at a

congregate housing
site attending our ice

cream social

Number of people
attending our 6-Week

dance class 

Number of people on
the team that built an
app for LBFE's virtual

programs



145 56

Holiday
Celebrations
Special events to celebrate the 

winter holidays. *FY20 reflects the 2019
holiday season

Number of older adults
attending our holiday

parties and visiting
events

Older Adults
Volunteers

Number of 
volunteers during the

holiday seasons



1084

44 47

Friendly
Visiting

One-on-one visiting
Number of elders

matched with
volunteers and interns

Elderly
Participants

Volunteers

Visits

Number of 
friendly visits

Number of volunteers,
students and interns
doing friendly visiting



Thank you to everyone who tuned in to the 
Friends on the Harbor virtual gala. All episodes

streaming now on YouTube!

Thank you!

Thank you to our 2020 Sponsors



"I just cannot say how much I have enjoyed
being with you all on the computer now, but

when you [were] here in person I really, really,
really enjoyed myself!"

 
-Estelle, older participant

2020 Board of Directors
Julia Wengrovitz - President
Juliana Haddad Litterio - Treasurer
Billy Pitman- Clerk
Alexandra Grasso
Rosemary McAndrew
Joshua Obeiter
Kristen Scudieri
Nikki Shults, ex officio
 

Staff
Nikki Shults - Executive Director 
Robert Guthrie - Director of Development
Stephenie Hou - IG Program Manager
Cynthia Wilkerson - Program Director
 
 



Contributions 
Grants 
Bequests 
Donated Goods/Facilities/Services 
Special Events 
Investment Income 
Other Income
Total Revenues 

$ 196,235
$132,613
$116,189
$100,470
$40,241
$48,366
$314
$634,428

Revenue



Program Services 
Fundraising
Administrative
Expenses  

Net Increase (Decrease) in Assets
Net Assets at Beginning of Year
Net Assets at End of Year  

$406,766
$128,732
$38,087
$573,585

$ 60,843
$ 1,862,852
$ 1,923,695

Expenses

Note: LBFE Boston participated in a short-term engagement with a development consultant in FY20 to continue
building long-term financial stability. This accounts for the increase in fundraising expenses this past year. 



Forever Friends
 

Charitable giving can be a meaningful part of your estate
planning. It can help maximize tax advantages now and
support philanthropic interests beyond your lifetime. You have
the opportunity to develop a clear picture of funding priorities
and benefits you want to achieve.
 
We encourage you to consider a planned gift to Little Brothers
- Friends of the Elderly, Boston Chapter as a resource for your
charitable giving needs. We offer several planned giving
options to provide benefits for you and your family.
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss planned
giving, please contact Nikki at nshults.bos@littlebrothers.org or
617-524-8882.

home & decor

HALDENPlanned Giving 2020 Legacy 
Society

Marguerite Mellen
Norma Smith



COPENHAGEN
UNIVERSITY PRESS

“This is such a wonderful idea. Little Brothers – Friends of the
Elderly, it’s a way of bringing people together and helping to
end elder loneliness. It’s a problem. People need contact.
They need communication. They need to be with one
another.” – Livingston Taylor, musician
 
"I believe in mentoring and giving back. This experience has
been really fun for me...We've gotten to know each other
very well in a deeper way than I thought was possible by the
computer."  Cindy, older participant
 
"My introduction has been only through Zoom, and yet it has
been very profoundly affecting in terms of feeling very real
and making connections with both my fellow residents and
young volunteers." - Lynn, older participant
 
 

Our Friends on the Harbor gala episodes brought together
community leaders, volunteers, and older adults to share our
story. Here are some of the highlights:
 
“There’s tremendous power in the work that’s done by LBFE
to not only create that intergenerational connection … but it’s
also so impressive to see this organization work so hard to
help seniors find a way into the technology of the 21st
Century.” –MA Governor Charlie Baker
 
“You wave highly the banner that all people are precious.
That all people have something to offer. That all people have
something to give back. Especially older adults.” – Sandra
Harris, MA AARP
 
“Little Brothers – Friends of the Elderly… trying to stave off
loneliness, isolation that so many people in this world feel at
most times, but especially now. This is why we would like all
of you to try make a difference by helping support LBFE.” 
– Yo-Yo Ma, musician
 
 
"I've gotten to know such amazing people. I've learned so
much about people and their art and their interests." - Kelly,
younger participant
 
 

From the Field



Thank you to our generous 
2020 Grantors

Americo Francisco Trust
The Boston Foundation, Open Door Grant
Bushrod H. Campbell and Adah F. Hall Charity Fund
City of Boston Age Strong Commission, Title III
Forest Foundation
Grimes King Foundation
Harvard Pilgrim Healthcare Foundation
Henry T Wiggin Charitable Trust
Liberty Mutual Foundation



A very warm thank you to the members of our
Friends All Year Long monthly giving program!
Monthly gifts allow for LBFE to plan for the future
and serve our elderly friends all year round. For
more information on how to join, go to our website
www.littlebrothersboston.org or email Robert

Ana Cusi
Mary Teresa Driscoll
Joe Fazio
John Foley
 Margaret Hannemann
 Mildred Hathaway
 Heidi Healey
 Judith Hughes
 Jean Marino
 Shannon Montanez
 Maureen Nelting
 
 
 
 

Nick & Bebe Nixon
Nancy Pagagno & Larry Tittemore 
 Billy Pitman
Kathy Rumble
Jeremy & John Ryan
Catherine Senghas & Steve Jackson
Charles Valenza
Mark Wallace
Richard Zbikowski
 

2020 Friends All Year Long
 
 
 

Every year our programs are  supported with in-
kind gifts of supplies, foods, event space, and
staff.  While we can not list everyone here we do
want to acknowledge some of these special
organizations.
 
Age Strong Commission
Hyatt Regency, Boston Harbor
Lawyer's Clearinghouse
SOAR Consulting
Slalom Consulting
Thermacell Repellants Inc.
Veracode



William & Ann Marie D'Angelo
Christine Denison
Paula DiChiappari
Matthew Donelan
Susan Flanagan
Susan Flanagan
Susan Flanagan
Richard Fucarile II
Lillian Grasso
Kurt Gress
Kathleen Henighan
Barbara Henry
Betsy Keating
Barbara Kellman
Susan Mazur
Cynthia Medeiros
Meg Michaels
Mary O'Connell
Mary Della Paolera
Mollie Peddar
Linda Perry
Kathleen Rumble 
Kathleen Rumble 
Jeremy Ryan
Charles Valenza

Marjorie Zecchino
Carrie Hallman
Louis & Eleanor DiChiappari
Ed Rapacki
Jack Green
Carol Saylor
Virginia Gamble
Richard Charles Fucarile
Anthony R Grasso Jr. 
Claire Bogosian
Joan Jack
Madeline Laskey
Anna Wilhite
Nellie Brunson
Anthony R Grasso Jr. 
Madeline Laskey
Peter Familetto
Madeline Laskey
George DuBois
Marianne's beloved mother Helen
Grace Raymondi
Susan Scott Bernard
Georgre DuBois
Helen Whittum
Antoinette Valenza

Gifts Made By: 
 
David Berger
David Berger
Patricia Donelan
David Heafitz
Neal Heffron
Kevin McNamara
Sanjay Mehta
Kathleen Moriarty
Diana Nugent
Barbara Berger & Stephen Patten
Tania Phillips & Jeffrey Dover
Tania Phillips & Jeffrey Dover
Jonathan Schmierer
 

In Honor Of: 
 
Kathy Duffin and Penny Chase
Sue Smal and Joseph Stigliano
Julia Wengrovitz
Marty Guerin
Andrew Bass
Mary E McNamara
Ron Chu
Patricia Murphy
Renee Gelman, MD
David Berger and Robert Vargas
Kathy Petrell
Anne Sophie Dankens
Masha, Ethiopia

Commemorative Gifts FY20

Gifts Made By:
 
Joseph Ahern
Cindy Babaian
Cindy Babaian
James Baichoo
Dr. Patricia Berger
Keith Biagiotti
Keith Biagiotti
Susan Bonchi
Pat Comerford
 

In Memory Of:
 
Faith Jacob
Alice Atamian
Anna Karaian
Harkess Raghubir
Robert L Berger
Randy S
Assunta M. (Menconi) Tomei
Carl Brainin
Madeline Laskey

Gifts Made By: In Memory Of:
 



Hyatt Regency Boston Harbor
LifeBio Sciences
Madison Park Development Corporation
Madison Park High School
Maloney Properties
Northeastern University
Peterborough Senior Center/Operation PEACE
Rogerson Communities
Rogerson House
Simmons University
Slalom Consulting
Springhouse Senior Living
Suffolk University
The Schochet Company
Tufts University School of Dental Medicine
Tufts University School of Medicine
Veronica Smith Senior Center
Walnut House Congregate Housing
Xavier Brothers High School
Zelma Lacey House
 

2Life Communities
Apprentice Network
Benjamin Healthcare Boston
Boston College
Boston Housing Authority
Boston University
Brighton House Rehabilitation & Nursing Center
City of Boston: Age Strong Commission
City of Boston: Dept of Youth Engagement and Employment
Grove Hall Senior Center (Boston Centers for Youth & Families)
 
 

Thank you to our community partners who
welcome us into their buildings and connect

us with talented students including:
 
 
 
 
 



Circle of
Compassion
FY20 

Philanthropist - $25,000+
The Boston Foundation
Estate of Marguerite T. Mellen
Liberty Mutual Foundation
 

Benefactor - $10,000-$24,999
Mary Louise Cavanaugh
Age Strong Commission, Title III*
The Eastern Bank Charitable
Foundation
Harvard Pilgrim HealthCare
Robert and Christa Murray
Henry T. Wiggins Charitable Trust
 

Champion - $5,000-$9,999
Americo Francisco Charitable Trust
Bushrod H. Campbell and Adah F. Hall Charity Fund
Tania Phillips & Jeffrey Dover 
Forest Foundation
The Glynn Family Foundations Inc.
Grimes King Foundation
Daniel Kelly
Richard Teller & Kathleen Rogers 
Stratos Consulting
 

Advocate - $2,500 - $4,999
Patricia Berger
Boston Private Bank & Trust
Jill Hartman
Nelson C. Lees
Rosemary McAndrew
Judith & Douglas Ryder
 
 
 Confidante - $1,000-$2,499
Anonymous
Aptima Inc
Andrew Bass
Susan Okie Bush
Betsey Yeats & Russell
Campanello
Donald Dickinson
Aviva Futorian
Maureen Geller
Sally A. Gibson
Emily & Benjamin Goldberger 
Kenneth Gorson
Ed Hudson
Juliana Haddad-Litterio
Kevin McNamara
Mary & Robert Mcgaughey
 
 

Sanjay Mehta
Patricia Murphy
Ofer & Shelly Nemirovsky 
Elizabeth M. Pesce
Patricia Provost
Jeanne Rapacki
Yesim & Mark Richardson
Sarah A. Rothermel
Robert & Judith St John
John Sasso
Seniors Helping Seniors
Robert Siefert & Maureen Shea-Siefert
The Schochet Companies
Daniel & Nikki Shults
Sandy & Steven Smith
Tonneson + Co
United Way of MA Bay
Julia Wengrovitz
Maralyn R. Wheeler & Amelia Charamba 
 

Denotes federal grant funding



Circle of
Compassion
FY20 Cont.

Barbara Manzolillo
Kim McCant
Jeffrey Mullan
Billy Pitman
Joseph G. Pulitano
Catherine Senghas & Steven
Jackson
Mary Strachan
Michael & Lea Therrien
Peter Walsh
Deborah Wengrovitz
Linda White
 
 

Companion - $500-$999
Anne & Thomas Anninger
Anonymous 
Michael & Julie Bailit 
Mary Jane & Winthrop Baylies
Robert Bienkowski
Peggy & Daniel Blitz
Susan R. Bonchi
Ron & Tammy Chu
Do-Good Biz
Mary Teresa Driscoll
Joseph M. Fallon
Sandra Galejs
Benjamin Goldberger
Robert E. Guthrie Jr.
Robert E. Guthrie III
Margaret Hannemann
Pamela Hanson
Katharine Horne
Ed Hudson
Michael Kaneb
Matt Keswick
Philip & Lauren Kluge
Andrew Lantz
Elizabeth & Loran Macumber
 
 



Building Intergenerational
Communities to end 

Elder Loneliness


